
 

Newsletter 12th May 2023 

 Kettering Park Infant Academy  

I am so pleased to join the team here at Kettering Park Infants, and even in the short time I have been 

here, the children, staff and parents have been so welcoming - thank you! Over the last 3 weeks, I have 

been able to visit classes during lessons, lead assemblies and spend time with the children on the 

playground at lunch times and play times, allowing me to get to know the children and staff better. 

We had a fantastic day last Friday learning about the coronation and carrying out different activities in 

our classes. Over the week, each year group created images to display on the railings outside of 

school. We were so impressed with the plates that the children created and it was really hard to choose a 

winner, thank you for supporting your child with completing this at home, they do look amazing in our 

hall. During our assembly on Friday, the children sang songs they had learnt about the King and Year 2 

children shared poems. The winners of the paper plate designs were also announced. Congratulations to 

the winners in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 but also well done to everyone who participated. Each 

member of our school was given a commemorative badge which I hope they will treasure forever.  I hope 

that you all enjoyed watching the coronation and celebrations.  



Many Thanks, 

Mel Eldridge  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Attendance  

Please see the attendance records so far: 

Class 1 - 96.7% 



Class 2 - 98.9% 

Class 3 - 98.6% 

Class 4 - 94.3% 

Class 5 - 93.5% 

Class 6  - 91.4% 

Class 7 - 94.9% 

Class 8 - 93.5% 

Class 9  - 91.9% 

Rainbow Room  - 91.5% 

Whole School Attendance  - 93.4% 

If your child is absent from school you must call the office every morning that your child is absent. Please 

leave a message with your child's name, class and reason why your child will not be in.  

If we are unable to reach a parent/carer by 12pm we may carry out a home visit. This is integral to our 

Safeguarding and Attendance Policy.  

Uniform 

Please ensure that all your child's uniform is labelled clearly to avoid items being lost/taken by mistake. 

Hair must be tied up every day for school. 

Earrings must also be taken out on PE days, otherwise your child will not be able to join in for PE.  

Please be advised that the correct uniform for school is as follows: 

• White collared polo shirt  



• Grey or black trousers/skirt/dress 

• Royal blue cardigan/sweatshirt 

• Black shoes – no trainers 

Parking  

What can you do to help keep everyone safe around the school gates? 

• Please don't block the road-­emergency vehicles and other traffic may need access 

• Park on yellow lines, zig-­zags or block the school entrance 

• Park on the pavement, across dropped kerbs or residents’ driveways 

• Park opposite or within 10 metres of a junction 

• Park where you will cause inconvenience to other road users 

• Leave your vehicle with the engine still running 

• Stop in the middle of the road to drop your child off, even for a few seconds 

Reading 

Thank you to those families that read at home daily with your child, it really does benefit your child 

incredibly if they read at home regularly.  It not only builds their confidence and fluency but also their 

love of reading.   

The children have 2 books a week that come home that they can read and you can also access Oxford 

Owl for further books.  



Every Friday from when the doors open you can come and in and read with your child in school, this can 

be any member of your family reading with your child, I do hope you can join us weekly.  

 

 

Maths Whizz 

Thank you to those families that were able to join one of the parent sessions, I do hope you found these 

useful and informative.  Please encourage your child to use Math's Whizz at home during the week and 

the weekend, we really have seen the progress made by those children who are using it not only in school 

but at home as well.  If you have any questions, please see your child's teacher.   

Parent Meeting video Link 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kFKRQeSIEJEGTQxweVYeLFualSvXg0T1/view?usp=share_link


Maths Whizz Login 

Mental Health Awareness Week 

Next week is Mental Health Awareness Week. 

We are working with local organisations to celebrate by providing a range of wellbeing themed events 

and activities for our pupils, staff and families. 

We would love to see you get involved!  

There is no need to book these sessions, simply turn up and enjoy. 

 

https://whizz.com/login/


 

 

Upcoming Dates  

 

Monday 15th - Friday 26th May - Year 2 SATs 

Monday 15th - Friday 19th May 2023 -  Mental Health Awareness week  



Thursday 18th May  - Superhero themed lunch with Dolce  

Friday 26th May 2023 - End of term 

Monday 5th June 2023 - School open for all pupils 

Friday 9th June - Sports Day (new date)  

 

Healthy Lunchboxes  

A healthy lunch keeps active kids alert and focused and gives them the nutrition they need every day. But 

no matter how healthy your child’s lunch box is, it won’t provide any nutritional value if it doesn’t get 

eaten! 

Fruit and vegetables 



Fresh fruit is easy to pack. You can also try a tub of canned fruit or chopped fresh strawberries, pineapple 

or melon. Raw vegies such as carrot sticks, cherry tomatoes and cucumber. 

Starchy food 

Have a variety to choose from such as wholegrain or wholemeal breads, pitas and bagels or crackers. 

Lean protein 

Tuna or  boiled eggs, beans, or lean meat such as beef or chicken. 

Reduced fat dairy food 

Reduced fat yoghurt, reduced fat cheese or reduced fat milk  

Nutritious snacks 

Such as a small box or bag of dried fruit, rice cakes or unsalted and unsweetened popcorn. 

Healthy choices 

Look at food labels to help you choose the products that are lowest in saturated fat, total fat, sugar and 

salt. Avoid high fat spreads. 



 

 



Online Safety 

 



Gallery  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

What's on  

Food lovers, come and experience the sights, smells and tastes of the Kettering Food Festival! 

Join us on Saturday 13 May 2023 and explore a range of delicious street food, tantalising local produce, 

and thirst-quenching beverages. 

Enjoy the fabulous atmosphere and sample the offerings of regional chefs, bakers and brewers. 

There will also be live music and entertainment, as well as a variety of artisan stalls to browse, and the 

event is free for everyone. 

Come and celebrate the food and culture of our local area in a fun, relaxed and safe atmosphere. 

We look forward to welcoming you! 

 


